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March 18th 2020
Dear All

As you probably know, following guidance from the Archbishop of Canterbury & Archbishop of York all regular services at Church of England churches are CANCELLED.  This includes Wednesday at 10.30am; and on Sundays 8.00am, 9.30am and 6.00pm at Saint Mary’s in the Market Place as well as Sunday at 3pm in the Heath Mission Church.

This coming Sunday, Mothering Sunday,  has been declared a National Day of Prayer and Action, led by Churches Together in England – the link is at  www.cte.org.uk/calltoprayer. Mothering Sunday has always been a day of celebration for many and a sensitive and emotional day for some. Wherever you are this Sunday please do join in this day of prayer and action and remember especially those who are sick or anxious, and all involved in our Health Service. St Mary’s Church will be open from 9am until 12noon for private prayer. As one action, the Church of England is calling on everyone to place a lighted candle in their window at 7.00 p.m. as a sign of solidarity and hope in the light of Christ that can never be extinguished. Let us light up Uttoxeter and surrounding area.

Being a part of the Church of England is going to look very different in the days ahead. Our life is going to be less characterised by attendance at church on Sunday, and more characterised by the prayer and service we offer each day. We may not be able to pray with people in the ways that we are used to, but we can certainly pray for people. 
I would like to invite individuals to pray for 3 other people from a prayer list and 10 streets from Uttoxeter parish, on a daily basis (same ones each day). Would you like your name/s to be added to the prayer list AND would you like to be given 3 names and 10 streets to pray for? To cover GDPR and confidentiality, you should inform our PCC secretary, Dianne Heath, if you would like your name to be added to the prayer list and she would give that to the person who is asked to pray for you. Call or text her on 07971 277998 (give her time to get to it!) or email her at office.uttoxetercofe@gmail.com 

  As a church community we are in the process of putting some booklets together that may help us to pray, and we’re hoping to open the church regularly for private prayer too. If you have access or know someone with access to the internet take a look at St Marys Church website https://www.uttoxetercofe.org where you can find our most up to date information an prayer suggestions  including the link to the National Church website at https://www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/coronavirus-liturgy-and-prayer-resources. 

Our church family is certainly able to offer practical care and support to each other. We know that many of you have started to support others, but please can you let us know who is involved from our church. If you wish to join a small contact group where you will be in touch with other members regularly, Dianne Heath is willing to co-ordinate this too. 

If you can offer to carry out shopping or prescription collection for those isolated due to age or underlying conditions, or if you require support with your shopping or prescription collection, please  let Dianne Heath know, and she will co-ordinate this. Please do carry on supporting the local foodbank and buy extra provisions for it via the supermarket collection points.

As we enter into the unknown may God bless us, protect us and lead us as we try to  serve him and others at this very anxious time. 

God Bless

Rev Margaret Sherwin  (Rector)

St Mary the Virgin Church,


Bridge Street, 


Uttoxeter ST14 8AW
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